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Bill Type and Number: Ordinance 2012-152
Introducer/Sponsor(s): Council Member President at the request of the Mayor
Date of Introduction: February 28, 2012
Committee(s) of Reference: TEU, F
Date of Analysis: March 1, 2012
Type of Action: Acceptance of surplus land parcels from FDOT
Bill Summary: The bill authorizes the acceptance by the City of 4 parcels of surplus land being offered by the Florida Department of Transportation at no cost.  The parcels are located on San Jose Boulevard at Orange Picker Road in Council District 6, two parcels on Cabeza Road (adjacent to State Road 9A at I-95) in Council District 5and a parcel on Philips Parkway Drive South (adjacent to State Road 9A) in Council District 13.
Background Information: The Florida DOT has determined the parcels to be surplus to its needs and is disposing of them to a willing taker.  The City, as a fellow governmental entity, has been offered the first opportunity to claim the parcels before they are offered to private parties.  The San Jose Boulevard parcel was requested by the Jacksonville Public Library to add to the site of the Mandarin Branch Library and the other three parcels were requested by the Right-of-Way and Grounds Maintenance Division of the Public Works Department to enlarge the existing cul-de-sacs that the parcels abut in order to provide more space for large vehicles, especially public safety vehicles, to turn around.
Policy Impact Area: Acceptance of surplus FDOT properties for City use
Fiscal Impact: None directly
Analyst: Clements
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